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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
 April 16, 2007
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the April 16, 2007 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members – Dr. Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Dr. Baldwin, Dr. Yates, Bridget Hester, Zealon Solomon and Aron Walker.  Also in attendance were Glyn Smith, Clarissa Schiro, and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 1:00 p.m. 

· The March 12, 2007 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Aron Walker to approve the minutes. Bridget Hester seconded the motion. The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion.
Dr. Yates joined the meeting at this time.

· Reports on Action Items:
· Usage Subcommittee Meeting –Dr. Yates asked to carry over this item to the next meeting, and indicated that he will be prepared at the Summer 2007 meeting to provide the information related to this item.  Action Item:  The Usage Subcommittee will meet to evaluate the issue of students working in sites such as Facebook and MySpace when other students are waiting to use a computer for class assignments.  They will also evaluate whether or not the library should become an open lab, and what should happen to the labs that are close to the library, based on data from usage reports.
· Purchases of SPS Checkout Equipment –Clarissa Schiro did submit a PR to make the purchases, and most of the items have already been received. 
· Funding Available for North Campus – Dr. Asoodeh identified that there are enough funds in the current year budget to fund the equipment and wiring necessary to move Greek Village and Southeastern Oaks to SLU’s network.
· Surplus Computers– Donna Methvien reported that there were 4 proposals for a total of 16 computers, and the Surplus Computer Sub-Committee recommended the approval of all 4 proposals.  Dr. Yates made a motion to approve the proposals.  Bridget Hester seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Donna Methvien also presented a list of broken and outdated items.  Dr. Yates made a motion to surplus the items listed to Property Control.  Aron Walker seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will communicate that the proposals to receive surplus computers have been approved, and will also surplus the items on the list provided.
· North Campus Project – Dr. Asoodeh reported that Ken Howe from Facility Planning had provided him with a verbal estimate of $225,000 for hardware and labor cost for the North Campus data switchover to the campus network.  Action Item:  Dr Asoodeh will email the North Campus Project estimate to the committee members as soon as he receives it from Ken Howe.  Dr. Yates made a motion to approve the estimated amount of $225,000 to support the North Campus Project.  Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Document Imaging –Dr Asoodeh reviewed the details of a Large Project Proposal for Document Imaging which was approved six years ago.  The amount set aside for the project was $132,860.00, which has been carried over in the budget since that time.  At the time the PeopleSoft project was being completed, the STF Committee knew document imaging would be needed.  Dr. Asoodeh presented a more current listing of hardware and software needed for this project.  In today’s market, the cost of these items is $145,440; however, this equipment is better than what was in the original proposal.  The original project had been put on hold and the $132,860 was being held until certain questions could be answered.  These questions have now been answered.  Dr. Asoodeh proposed that the $132,860.00 be released, and that the amount be increased to fully fund the $145,440 needed for the project.  Dr. Yates seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will inform Steve Soutullo that the $145,440 has been approved and released for this project.  Dr. Asoodeh discussed that similar to Blackboard, Document Imaging will require on-going maintenance for improving the system, adding equipment & storage, and software licenses.  Dr. Baldwin proposed that the Technology Fee support Document Imaging on an on-going basis with an annual amount of $50,000.  Bridget Hester seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· 2007-2008 Budget – Dr. Asoodeh presented the budget for 2007-2008.  There were no requests to modify the budget from the draft which was provided in the previous meeting.  The $50,000 to provide support for Document Imaging was added to the software budget.  This $50,000 was taken from the “Other and Contingency” funds.  This was the only change from the initial draft.  Bridget Hester made a motion that the committee accept the proposed budget.  Aron Walker seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Aron Walker.  Bridget Hester seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 1:35 p.m. 

· Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held in the summer.  Shannon Sciortino will coordinate that date and time.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Aron Walker 

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh

Date:
 May 2, 2007

Amendment to the Minutes from the April 16, 2007 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting is as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members – Dr. Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Dr. Baldwin, Dr. Yates, Bridget Hester, Zealon Solomon and Aron Walker.  Also in attendance were Chris Barcelona and Shannon Sciortino.  

The meeting began at 2:00 p.m. 

· North Campus Project – The cost for the hardware and labor for the North Campus project is $130,000.  However, the intent of the project was also to include the addition of Zachary Taylor Hall to the University’s data network.  There is an additional cost to complete both the North Campus and Zachary Taylor Hall projects above the $225,000 initially approved for the project.  The new estimate is $260,000.  Aron Walker made a motion to amend the amount approved for the North Campus Project up to $260,000 and include Zachary Taylor Hall.  Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will communicate this decision to Physical Plant, Facility Planning, and Housing.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Aron Walker.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 2:20 p.m. 


___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Aron Walker 


___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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